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Lawrence, Myrl

To: bvcityhall@berryville.com
Cc: Jeff.Hickle@jacobs.com
Subject: Effluent Violations Warnning 20170801 thru 20180731

 
 
August 1, 2018 
 
Honorable Tim McKinney, Mayor 
City of Berryville  
P.O. Box 227  
Berryville, AR 72616  
 
RE: Berryville WWTF, NPDES Permit Number: AR0021792, AFIN08-00034  
Effluent Limit Violations 
 
Dear Mayor McKinney: 
 
A review of the NPDES file for the above referenced facility for the period of August 1, 2017 through July 31, 
2018 reveals the following compliance issues: 
 
The facility has reported Five (5) effluent violations of Part I, Section A. of the Permit: 
Monitoring 
Period End 

Date Dsch# Parameter 
Limit 
Value 

DMR 
Value % Vio 

06/30/2018 001-A Coliform, fecal general, 30DA GEO, #/100mL 1000 >751 99,999% 

06/30/2018 001-A Coliform, fecal general, 7 DA GEO, #/100mL 2000 2647 32% 

01/31/2018 001-A Nitrogen, ammonia total [as N], MO AVG, lb/d 80.1 113.9 42% 

01/31/2018 001-A Nitrogen, ammonia total [as N], MO AVG, mg/L 4 8.1 103% 

01/31/2018 001-A Nitrogen, ammonia total [as N], 7 DA AVG, mg/L 6 15 150% 

 
Non-compliance Reports were received by the Department, and the corrective actions taken were accepted as 
reasonable and prudent measures. As a reminder, any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement 
action by this Department, pursuant to the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act. The regulations and 
your NPDES Permit require that you continue to take all reasonable measures necessary to eliminate or prevent 
the occurrence of violations. 
 
Your attention to this matter is most appreciated. Should you have questions or desire assistance please contact 
me directly. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Myrl V Lawrence Jr 
Enforcement Analyst 
ADEQ Office of Water Quality  
Phone: 501-682-0699 
Fax: 501-682-0880 
myrl.lawrence@adeq.state.ar.us 
 
cc: Jeff Hickle, Environmental Projects Specialist, Jacobs Engineering, Jeff.Hickle@jacobs.com 
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